

16th February, 2017

Mr. Patrick Fleming, Chief Fire Officer, Dublin Fire Brigade, 165/169 Townsend Street, Dublin 2,

REF: <u>52636</u>

RE: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on

15th February, 2017

Dear Mr. Fleming,

I write on behalf of the elected Members of Clondalkin Electoral Area who, at the meeting of the Clondalkin Area Committee held on 15th February, 2017, adopted the following motion:

"This committee supports the retention of the delivery of Dublin's Ambulance Service from the Dublin Fire Brigade call centre."

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Patricia O'Reilly, Staff Officer.

On a service of

Operations\

Environment Water & Climate Change



Dublin Fire Brigade Briogáid Dóiteáin Bhaile Átha Cliath

22<sup>nd</sup> February 2017

22 FEB 2017

Environment Water & Climate Change

Ms Patricia O'Reilly
Staff Officer
Operations
Environment Water & Climate Change
South Dublin County Council
County Hall

Dublin 24

**Tallaght** 

Your Ref: 52636

Re: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on the 15th February 2017

Dear Ms O'Reilly,

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated the 16<sup>th</sup> February 2017 with regard to the adopted motion.

"This committee supports the retention of the delivery of Dublin's Ambulance Service from the Dublin Fire Brigade call centre".

Issues relating to the provision of Dublin Fire Brigade's Emergency Ambulance Service including the East Regional Communications Centre (ERCC) are now the subject of an industrial relations dispute. I hope discussions will lead to a resolution as soon as possible.

I will keep you informed of any progress and specifically when a resolution is reached.

Yours sincerely,

Patrick Fleming Chief Fire Officer

